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 The CLWA is not opposed to economic   
development on the lake provided it is done in a 
manner that respects the nature of the lake and 
the rights of the lake residents and users and 
protects the environment.   
 

 In 2014 the CLWA adopted a Waterfront 
Development Policy Statement.  It is posted on 
our website. It states, in part, “CLWA recogniz-
es benefits of economic development and the 
right of property owner to develop property, but 
not to the detriment of the environment, the wa-
terway, or other waterway residents”.  
 

 This has been our position regarding the 
proposed development at 621 Cook Road, 
Crow Hill Estates, and it continues to be our 
position. 

 FairTradeWorks (FTW) has   
acquired a second piece of property 
on Crowe Lake and is planning  
another development project, this 
one to be called Blairton Terrace. 
The vacant land is at the west end 
of the lake in the Belmont Ward of 
Havelock-Belmont-Methuen (HBM).   
 

 They have executed a Pre-
development Agreement with HBM 
and have started technical studies 
and consultation meetings with   
officials in HBM and Peterborough 
County. 

 The proposed development is described as a plan 
of condominiums with a total of 40 units or lots of a 
minimum of 1 acre each.  It includes a condominium 
road extending from Terrace Road on the east 
through the property to the end of the Blairton Tent 
and Trailer Road on the west. The road will be owned 
and maintained by the condominium corporation.  The 
development also features a communal waterfront 
area with communal docking and a picnic pavilion. 
 

 Planning approvals from the Municipality of HBM 
and the County of Peterborough will be required and 
include approval of the Draft Plan, amendment to the 
HBM Official Plan, and amendment to the HBM   
Comprehensive Zoning By-law. The shoreline and 
natural features such as wetlands will be designated 
as “Environmental Protection”.   
 

 The amendment to the zoning by-law will desig-
nate the residential units as “Seasonal Residential” to 
recognize seasonal occupancy.  The full application 
submission is anticipated by October 20.  The studies 
and application material will be posted on the HBM 
website. 
  

 CLWA representatives are meeting with officials in 
HBM, Peterborough, Marmora and Lake, and the 
Crowe Valley Conservation Authority.  We are also 
talking with property owners in the neighborhood and 
experts in waterfront development and zoning.  We 
will be reviewing the materials submitted and are   
enlisting the assistance of volunteers with technical 
expertise in these areas.   
 

 We are asking for the assistance of any CLWA 
member with information or expertise that can help us 
to formulate an appropriate response to this proposed 
development. People with backgrounds in hydrology 
and environmental science would be very helpful. 

Our Position 

   A Second FTW Project on Crowe Lake 
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Words from the President  

Ritch Smith 

 

Crowe Lake Matters 

 We had a very successful summer!  The Boat 
Parade and Fireworks on Canada Day were a 
great celebration of Canada 150. We involved 
more people as participants and, importantly, as 
volunteers. We continue to try to involve more  
people in everything the organization is doing.  We 
added Scavenger Hunts in cooperation with 
Bayview Park and Booster Park this year and I 
hope they will be an annual event and will spread 
to the other Parks on the waterway.   
 

 The Summer Fishing Derby had good participa-
tion and we really appreciate the relationship we 
have with Chris’ Live Bait. 
 

 The deadline for submitting entries for the Photo 
Contest is 1 November.  We added a fourth      
category to recognize Canada 150 celebrations. 
Please participate.  We get great photos every 
year and we find lots of uses for them. 

 At the end of September we suddenly learned that we 
are confronted with a second development proposal for 
Crowe Lake.  The article on Page 1 provides information 
about the development and what we are doing to respond.  
We have developed a good working relationship with the 
Councils in Marmora and in Havelock and Hastings    
County. I hope we can all work together. We need to hear 
your thoughts on the 2 projects being proposed and if there 
is a way you think you could be of assistance as we go 
forward.  You can send us an email or you can talk to    
anybody on the Board. 
 

 Membership is at 211 at the end of September with 16 
new members. After 1 October new members are counted 
as members for the following year, therefore the end of 
September count is always significant to me.  At the end of 
September 2016 we had 200 members.  At the AGM in  
July, membership was 188 with 7 new members and I was 
concerned but everybody kept working on getting people to 
join and to renew. It paid off.  Thanks to everyone who 
helped recruit all year. Names of our new members are 
listed further on in the Newsletter. They’re your neighbors 
so say hello and thank them for joining CLWA.   
 

  Thank You for continuing to support the Crowe Lake 
Waterway Association. 

 
Website: 

www.clwa.ca 
 

Email: 

info@clwa.ca 
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 Judy Durbatch has been named to the Marmora and 
Lake Council to fill the unexpired term of Elaine Jones. 
Elaine announced she was resigning from the M&L   
Council as of July 31.   
 

 The Council had several ways to fill the vacancy      
according to the Municipal Act. The options were to: 
 

1. appoint a person to the office,  

2. hold a special election or  

3. advertise the vacancy and requested applicants 
apply with a resumé and allow Council members to 
select.  

 

 They decided to use the third option because of the 
expense of a special election.  
 

 Interviews were held in an open forum on September 
12 with 10 applicants presenting their qualifications and 
stating their case for being appointed.  The decision was 
announced by the Council on September 19 at the regular 
Council meeting. 
 

 Elaine had been on the Council for 11 years. She was 
serving on the Community Service, Cemetery, SnoFest, 
and Community Policing Advisory Committees and the 
Library Board.  
 

 She and husband Bill have moved to Lindsay. They 
were members of CLWA for many years. 

Judy Durbatch Appointed To M&L Council 

 Jeff and Liz Alderson, Peepy Horn Road 

 Bill Carmen and Lynn Webb, Peepy Horn Road 

 Stephen and Liz O’Neill, Peepy Horn Road 

 Gina Simonetta and Diego Ferraro, Big Island 
Road 

 Trevor Winn and Julia Maynes, Tipperary Court 

 Ryan and Julie Newman, High Shore Road 

 Jason and Emily Coveny, Lakeshore Road 

 Helen and Paul Turk, Marble Point Road 

 Darrin DeFreitas and Christopher Best, Smith 
Road 

 Jason and Idana Silver, High Shore Road 

 Percy Laity, High Shore Rd 

 Robert Byrnes and Karen Taylor, Tipperary Road 

 Lloyd and Wendy McCoy, High Shore Road 

 John Pereira, Peepy Horn Road 

 Fred and Deb Schuh & Kim and Bill Shields, 
Peepy Horn Road 

 Tim Maung, Blairton Road 

 

 Jim Nichol, Dave Bedore, Wayne White, Jim Rose, 
and Ritch Smith worked under direction of Bill Neill for 4 
days to prepare the barges, prepare and load the fire-
works, launch the barges, and then clean the barges and 
store the equipment for next year. 
 

 Randy Vilnef, Brynn Vilnef, Andrew White – our super  
fireworks detonation team – put in a long day on Canada 
Day. They started early in the morning and went until 
midnight when the show was finished and the barges 
back on land.  
 

 Thanks for giving your time and effort for a great  
Canada Day celebration. 

Thank You to Fireworks Volunteers 
from Bill Neill 

 After seven years, they 
turned off the grill for the last 
time on Sunday September 3, 
after the Sunday lunch crowd 
was served. The building with 
Baileys and B&F Fabric has 
been purchased by FairTrade-
Works.  It will be demolished 
and be    rebuilt as an apart-
ment building. 
 

 Mike and Amanda decided 
this was a good time to retire.     
Amanda plans to continue to 
operate B&F Fabric from her 
home.  Mike said he plans to 
do “nothin’ at all”.  



Page 4 Support Our Advertisers 

 perennial aquatic plant one to three 
meters under water surface 

 

 leaves are feather-like with 12 or 
more thin segments  

 

 small reddish flowers above the 
water in July and August  

 

 grows in thick dense mats that 
crowds out native species 

 

 Eurasian Water-Milfoil has invaded 
some lakes in our area.  Have you seen it 
in Crowe Lake, Beaver Creek or Crowe 
River?   
 

 You may have seen it on your boat 
prop during the summer or you may have 
seen the flower in July or August.   
 

If so, please let us know by email at : 
info@clwa.ca .  

 

For more information go to: 
www.ontario.ca/invasivespecies  

 

or the Invasive Species Centre at:  
http://www.invasivespeciescentre.ca/.  

Did You Know That 
… Canadians eat 55% more Kraft maca-

roni and cheese than Americans 

…39 percent of American schools are 

seeing a decline in international  applica-

tions over last year, Canada may poten-

tially benefit from the    windfall. The Uni-

versity of Toronto, the largest university 

in Canada, has seen applications from 

abroad increase 20 percent. 

… A startup company in China that 

sought to apply the bike-sharing  busi-

ness model to umbrellas has lost almost 

300,000 umbrellas over the course of a 

few weeks in business. 

 
Website: 

www.clwa.ca 
 

Email: 

info@clwa.ca 

mailto:info@clwa.ca
http://www.ontario.ca/invasivespecies
http://www.invasivespeciescentre.ca/
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 The Forsyth Street landmark and former home 
and office of  Dr. Herb Parkin was opened in mid-
September at a gala launch party attended by fed-
eral and provincial politicians, local business lead-
ers, professional partners and the media.  
 

 It was officially opened by the guest of honour, 
Mary Jane Goodchild, the daughter of Dr. Parkin.  
 

 The structure has been divided into eight offices 
to act as a one-stop professional centre for legal, 
real estate and lending practices.  “The heritage 
structure did not require a lot of retrofits and we 
should note that the building stands as strong today 
as it did in the 1800s,” said FairTradeWorks found-
er and president Jim Perkins.  
 

 Occupancy will be complete by October. New 
tenants include local resident and realtor Mary 
Provost and her Royal LePage Proalliance Realty 
Team, Cordova Mines-born lawyer Melanie Wil-
liams of Law in Motion, and personal lending spe-
cialist Curtis Kirkey of Scotiabank. The building will 
also serve as the headquarters for FairTradeWorks 
Ontario operations. 
 

 Mary Provost is a long-time member, advertiser 
and supporter of CLWA.  Jim Perkins is also a 
member of CLWA. 

Parkin’s Professional Building 
Opened September 11 

from article by Sue Dickens, Freelancer/Metroland  The Crowe Lake Waterway Association (CLWA) held 
their annual meeting on Saturday July 15

th
 at the Marmora 

Curling Club. It was attended by 30 to 40 CLWA members.  
Attendance was lower than in prior years but many felt it 
was because the sun was shining for the first time in many 
weeks.   
 

 The meeting was an opportunity for members to hear 
reports on the year’s activities and to elect Officers and 
Directors for 2017-2018. 
 

 It has been the practice in past years to invite repre-
sentatives from the Councils in Marmora and Lake and 
Havelock-Belmont-Methuen to speak to the group.  This 
year Mayor Terry Clemens and Mayor Ron Gerow        
reviewed activity in the municipalities that have particular 
impact on the waterway and the association members.  
There was a lot of discussion and questions for the 
Mayors about the Crowe Valley Conservation Authority 
annual costs and about the two Fair Trade Works develop-
ments proposed for Crowe Lake.   
 

 CLWA President, Ritch Smith, told the Mayors how 
much the attendees appreciate their willingness to spend 
time with them each year and thanked them for their time 
and information. 
 

 Reports from the CLWA Committees made up the last 
half of the meeting.  After the reports, Past President   
Norma Crofts conducted the election of Officers and     
Directors.  The 2016-17 team was re-elected.   
 

 The meeting closed before noon, as promised by the 
Agenda, and ended with the singing of O Canada and the 
cutting of a Canada 150 cake. The refreshments and   
support provided by the Curling Club were outstanding.  
Thanks to Jason Coveney, Myrtle Barry and Donna 
Gabourie for their help.  

from Sue Dickens, Freelance/Metroland, and Marge Kitchen, News On 7 

To Contact CLWA 

  

Website www.clwa.ca 

Email info@clwa.ca 

PO Box 192, Marmora  

Drop Box at Marmora Insurance  

on Forsyth Street in Marmora See the committee reports  in the following pages 
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 This past year, our revenues were down over 
2015/16 by $3200 due mainly because of lost mem-
bers or late renewals.  Your board responded accord-
ingly keeping our annual expenses down by $7000 
over the previous year.  Bill Neill did a fantastic job, as 
usual, on our July 1

st
 celebration and he did it by 

spending 33% less than the previous year.  We saved 
money on our newsletter publications and hence our 
postage and we trimmed our event expenditures.  
There is no free lunch on this board and members 
supply their own coffee and cookies at meetings. 
 

 New members and renewing members showed us 
that they like what we do by generously supporting 
our programs.  We thank you.  Two Canada Day Cel-
ebration events – the kayak/canoe trail and the Con-
cert on the Lake did not take place for lack of volun-
teers and not because of funding.  Bayview Trailer 
Park, Booster Park and the Federal Government are 
very strong supporters of our Association thorough 
their Canada Day Celebration donations. Our scaven-
ger hunt at both Booster and Bayview Parks was at-
tended by 150 children and their families.  We will 
continue to do our water testing, rocks and shoals and 
support the ongoing health of our lake and waterways. 
 

 At close of this year, we have approximately 80% 
of our previous year’s operating expenses in our ac-
count. We hold our two GIC’s in reserve.  Next month, 
we will be setting our goals and expenditures with this 
figure in mind.  Our members and our volunteers are 
the life blood of our organization.  We can’t operate 
without you. 

Treasurer Report: Elinor White 

 2017 Members 188 vs 201 at AGM 2016, 
193 at AGM 2015, 186 at 2014 

 Prior Year Unpaid   32 vs 20 at AGM 2016, 
25 at 2015 AGM, 18 at 2014 

 New Members   7 vs 15 at AGM 2016, 19 at 
2015 AGM, 22 at 2014 

 85 % Renewal Rate for 2017 

 Thank You to Sign Captains: Glenn Caverly, 
David Green, Tom O’Neill, Jerry Pascoe, Rose-
mary Pascoe, Bill Neill 

 

 Thank You to Board Members for their recruitment 
efforts, especially Sandy Kiovusalo and Elinor White. 

Membership (as of AGM): Ritch 

Smith 

 Newsletter: about 275 copies sent each issue; 
about 100 by mail and 175 by email; includes 
emailing about 20 copies to advertisers and 20 
to 25 to friends of CLWA 

 Advertising: 19 on an annual contract, advertis-
ing space is about 1/3 of newsletter, pays for 
newsletter and postage for mailed copies 

 Articles: CLWA activity, lake and environment 
topics, local news, miscellaneous 

 Always welcome comments, articles, photos, 
suggestions, help  

 

 Thanks to Judy O’Grady and Dave Savournin for 
help with mailing and to John and Norma Crofts for 
proof-reading each issue. 
 

 Thanks to Sandy Koivusalo for controlling our   
advertisers. She has everyone on annual contract 
now, keeps track of who is ready for renewal, finds 
new advertisers for both newsletter and website.  
 

 Thanks to Pierre Chabot for layout work and to 
Veronica Crawford in Mary Provost’s office. 

Newsletter:  Ritch Smith 

 There is very little change in the lake quality.   
Testing was done this spring with the following      
results: 
 

 Phosphorous: 6.8 and 7.4 micro grams/litre 
meaning algae will not happen, 

 Water clarity is 4.6 to 4.8 which is good and the 
same since 2000, 

 Calcium is moderate to high at 23.3 mg/litre.  
Fish need 1 mg to live so the lake is healthy. 

Water Quality Report:  Sandy    

Fraser 
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  Due to the parade leader (me) being absent 
from the scene, the Lighted boat parade got off to a 
late and disorganized start. In my own defence the 
fireworks barges were delayed in launching as a    
result of the rain and frankly the barges took priority. 
Fortunately Wayne White and crew stepped in and 
took over as leader and the parade carried on.  We 
eventually caught up and remained as tail gunner. 
 

 There were about 40 to 50 boats in the parade and 
the groups on shore were numerous by all appearanc-
es enjoying the parade prior to the firework display.  
Considering the weather, we felt there was a good 
turn-out for the parade. 
 

 Due to the growth of the fireworks and the added 
responsibilities that go with it this parade will be my 
last as parade leader. 

Lighted Boat Parade: Bill Neill 

 During the post-event review of 2016 fireworks it 
was concluded that we had out-grown the current 
barge both in weight and space limitations. This is a 
barge that Bonter Marine has generously loaned to us 
each year, allowing our team to modify and alter it at 
will.  We owe them a debt of thanks. We entered into 
an agreement with Bonter Marine that we would repair 
a damaged barge on-site in exchange for access it for 
the Fireworks, giving us a second barge. 
 

 As it is Canada's 150, we attempted to provide an 
even bigger and better show. In doing so we searched 
out a number of new suppliers from Spain, Mexico, 
and Portugal as well as the usual China supplier.      
In doing so we were able to provide a  greater variety. 
 

 The two barges were towed out into the lake and 
put in place by the detonation team of Randy Vilneff 
and son Brynn, Andrew White and Jim Rose. They 
gave us the best show ever. 

Fireworks Display: Bill Neill 

 We had 17 entries – a decrease in number of entries from 2015 and 2016.  We added a fourth category for 2017 to 
recognize Canada 150.  Deadline date is November 1, 2017.   
 

 The photo contest is an important source of photos for our newsletters, membership brochure and our website.  
However, the declining participation is cause for concern. 

Photo Contest:  Ritch Smith 
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To Contact CLWA 

  

Website www.clwa.ca 

Email info@clwa.ca 

PO Box 192, Marmora  

Drop Box at Marmora Insurance  

on Forsyth Street in Marmora 

 The Summer Fishing Derby was again run by Chris’ 
Live Bait with prizes and financial assistance from CLWA.  
It had 105 entries this year and about half the entries were 
children.  A total of 145 pike were taken out of the lake. The 
biggest was 7.5 pounds. 
 

 The Winter Ice Fishing Pike Only Fishing Derby was a 
great success.  The event was cancelled in 2016 because 
of the danger of thin ice but there was no fear of that this 
year. February 18

, 
2017 was a beautiful day for fishing on a 

frozen Crowe Lake.  There were 140 adults and 30 kids in 
the Derby and they caught 45 pike with a combined weight 
of 106 lbs 3 oz.  The average pike weighed in at 2 lbs 4 oz.  
The heaviest pike was 5 lbs 8 oz, and the smallest weighed 
15 ounces. 
 

 In the fall of 2016, CLWA assisted the MNR in putting 
25,000 Walleye fingerlings in the lake.  This brings total 
stocking to almost 100,000 since starting in 2011. The 
MNR still needs to hear about any pike caught with clipped 
fins on fish caught. They like a picture of the fish if possible. 

Fishing Report: Paul Morton 

 The following report outlines the activities relating 
to placement of markers warning boaters on Crowe 
River and Crowe Lake of known underwater rocks 
and shoals in 2016-17: 
 

 Task is performed by Rob Harding and Ken 
Parton. 

 Markers are scheduled to be placed by the 
May long weekend and removed after the 
Thanksgiving weekend.  This year due to 
high water levels, 42 markers were placed 
on May 24/25  

 Four or five markers are lost each year, so 
Rob decided to use 3/16 inch rope instead 
of 1/8 inch.  By the end of June no markers 
had been lost. 

 It’s always good to have more inventory on 
hand so any donations of brake rotors 
(preferably not from large pickup trucks) and 4
-litre bleach bottles would be appreciated. 

 If anyone knows of spots where markers 
should be placed, please let a Board member 
know and Rob will be notified and will accom-
pany you to the suggested location. 

 Unfortunately, Ken Parton is moving out of 
the area, so thank you to Ken for his years 
of helping   place the markers.  Rob is     
currently looking for a replacement. 

Rocks and Shoals Report: Vesa 

Koivusalo 

Disclaimer: The Crowe Lake Waterway 
Association (CLWA) assumes no responsi-
bility for the accuracy or completeness of 
these or other hazard markers. Their instal-
lation and maintenance is solely an assist to 
safe boating. Boaters are still required to 
exercise caution in respect to water depth 
and unforeseen hazards. 
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CLWA WEBSITE - July 13 2016 (last AGM) to July 13 2017 
 

The website is our main information dissemination channel.  It’s our online information store, if you will - 
Total website Visitors = 1,276 – a 14% increase over last year 
27% Returning Visitors and 73% New Visitors vs. 25% and 75% last year 
They viewed 5,069 Pages – a 20% increase over last year 
Averaging 3.9 CLWA Page Views per Visitor – up 1 page over last year 
Average time spent viewing a web page was 1:58 minutes vs. 1:37 last year 
The busiest times were late-July to end of August 2016; June to July 1, 2017 
Traffic since July 1, which was higher than July 1 last year, is down almost 4% versus the same period last year. 

FACEBOOK 
 

Facebook is working even better for CLWA vs. last year. It has become our main social media communication tool. 
Total Page Likes are 236 vs.143 at this time last year, an increase of 93 (65%). 
Our June 23, 2017 post reminding everyone about the Boat Parade and Fireworks Display, achieved 2,155 unique visits 

and 27 Shares compared to 544 unique visits and 12 shares for a June 27, 2016 post  – a 396% increase in Views 
The Rain Delay information post achieved 3,006 visits (515 in 2016) and 35 Shares (13 in 2016) 
Our ‘The Show is on the Road’ post received 1,657 Views and 14 Shares. That got the ‘It’s a Go!’ message out really quickly. 

 

Facebook continues to prove that it is the most effective, no-cost communication channel for a not-for-profit or-
ganization like CLWA. We will continue to maximize use of it in the future. 

 

TWITTER 

CLWA does have a Twitter account, but it only has one or two followers. 

Social Media: David Savournin 
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 Presently the CLWA has 15 advertisers who 
have supported us over the years with their various 
size ads. For their support we thank them. Please 
visit them and mention seeing their ad in the CLWA 
newsletter. 
 
 Our ads are from the businesses here in the 
Marmora area as well as the Havelock, Douro 
Dummer area with our newest advertiser being the 
Belmont Lake Brewery.   
 
 Sadly, two of our owners and their businesses 
are retiring at the end of August. Bailey’s Cafe and 
BF Fabrics and Notions will be greatly missed but 
of course we wish Mike and Amanda a Happy Re-
tirement. As a result of this, we presently have 
room for either 3 business size ads of 1/8 page or a 
1/4 size ad and a 1/8 size page. If anyone knows of 
a business that would like to advertise with us, 
please send us a suggestion or have them contact 
us at info@clwa.ca. 
 
 We continue to advertise CLWA events in numer-
ous local newsletters and tourism magazines and on 
a variety of websites. 

Public Relations:  Sandra           

Koivusalo  

 
Website: 

www.clwa.ca 
 

Email: 

info@clwa.ca 

 The winner of the 2017 MHF Crowe Lake Poker 
Run, taking home $500.00, was Bonnie Danes* 
 

 The Marmora Historical would like to send a BIG 
thank you to the great volunteers that braved the 
rain and waves to man our checkpoints...Brad & 
Anne Greentree, Bill and Nancy Neill*, Dennis 
Shannon, Larry Byrnes, Ken & Ruth Hossack* and 
Sarah and Judy Backus* thank you ...thank you to 
Carol and Glen Mawer* for letting us start and finish 
the run at their place and to Tom and Carol O'Neill* 
for helping us check all the hands and for feeding 
us ... and finally thank you to everyone that took 
part, we very much appreciate it...cheers and hope 
to see you next year.  
 

(*CLWA Members) 

Poker Run Results 

Bonnie, Danes, Cathie Jones, Tom O'Neill and 

in the front row Abby and Parker McLeod. 

from Marmora Historical Foundation 

 Hundreds of children at Bayview 
Park and Booster Park ran all over the 
park looking for an odd variety of items 
as part of a Canada Day scavenger 
hunt.  The activity was organized by the 
staff at the parks and supported by a 
good crew of volunteers. Volunteers at 
Bayview included Blaze Letterio, Rocco 
Letterio, Kaitlyn Coates, Brianna San-
tacona, Olivia Costabile, and Mackenzie 
Wright. The volunteer in Booster Park 
was Hannah Levere.  Elinor White, the 
CLWA Treasurer and Super Kid-Activity 
Organizer, spear-headed the project, 
lined up the parks and put the prize 
bags together. Hopefully, this will be-
come an annual event at all the parks. 

Scavenger Hunts at Bayview and 
Booster Park on Canada Day 

mailto:info@clwa.ca
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    CUSTOM HOMES & RENOVATIONS 

            CORY GOLDEN 

        P.O. Box 271, Marmora ON, K0K 2M0 

                 613.472.6551 or 613.848.9494 

               cory@lakefrontconstruction.com 

 
 
 
 

The CLWA is seeking entries for the 2017 Photo Contest. 
Photos must be in one of 4 categories: 

 

 Crowe Lake and Its Beauty 
 Wildlife Around the Crowe 

 Recreation on the Crowe Lake Waterways 

 Celebrate Canada 150 
 

Photographs must be taken around Crowe Lake, Crowe 
River ( including Memorial Park in Marmora) or 

Beaver Creek to be eligible. Each photo requires your 
name, address, telephone number, photo caption or 

title, date and information on where the photograph was 
taken. Photos must have been taken within two years of 

contest.  By entering, you are acknowledging your  
permission for CLWA to use your photo(s).  

  

Prizes in each category:  1st prize $50; 2nd prize $30; 
3rd prize $20; and Honorable Mention. 

 

There is a limit of one entry per category for a total maxi-
mum of four submitted pictures per person. There will 
be a limit of one cash prize per person, but there is no 

limit to the number of Honorable Mentions 
awards per person or per category.  

Photos must be in a JPEG digital or printed 4”x6”  
format.  

 

Printed photos are to be mailed to: CLWA, Box 192, 
Marmora, ON, K0K 2M0 or dropped in the CLWA box at 

Marmora Insurance (Bennett’s) on Forsythe Street in  
Marmora.  On-line entries should be emailed to:  

  

info@clwa.ca.   
Any entry method is acceptable  

but on-line is preferred. 
 

Entries must be received on or before Wednesday,  
November 1, 2017. 

 

The past winners can be found on the CLWA website at: 
www.clwa.ca. Winning Photos will be published in the 

Winter Newsletter. 

CLWA Photo Contest 
Accepting Entries to 
November 1, 2017 

mailto:%20info@clwa.ca
mailto:%20info@clwa.ca
http://www.clwa.ca/
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Coming Events 

2017 
Nov 1   Deadline for Photo Contest entries 

Nov 3   First Friday Open Mic, Curling Marmora  
    Club, (first Friday each month) 7 PM 

Nov 3 - 5  Heart of Hastings Tour  

Nov 10 - 12 Heart of Hastings Tour 

Nov 13  Crowe Lake lowered to Fall level by CVCA 

Dec 6, 7  Christmas at O’Hara Mill 613-473-2084 or  

    info@ohara-mill.org for details 

Dec 25  Merry Christmas 

2018 
Jan 1   Happy New Year 

Feb   SnoFest, M&L website for details 

Feb 17  Pike Only Catch ‘N Keep Ice Fishing  

    Derby, Chris’ Live Bait or CLWA website  
    for details 

July 1   Canada Day 

July 7   Crowe Lake Pike Only Fishing Derby,   
    Chris’ Live Bait or CLWA website  

    for details 

July 14  CLWA AGM 

We Stand On Guard For Thee by Christine Dominico is 
on display in the Marmora Library 
 

 “This is my first 150th Canada's Birthday project. It 
celebrates some of the many unsung heroines of       
Canada, including our aboriginal people who cannot   
understand a 150th birthday celebration! The wolf recalls 
that women work well in a group, the Owl recognizes 
women's intuition and foresight and the bear celebrates 
the female instinct to protect those helpless and depend-
ent of our nation. The smaller close-up shows the faces, 
names and causes women have fought for in Canada in 
order to make our country a more just and free society.” 
A future issue of the CLWA Newsletter will have more 
information about Christine and more pictures of her 
work.  Her website is www.christinedominico.com.  
Her studio is in Marmora. 

Canada 150 Painting by Marmora 
Artist in Library  

 Jim Dalton was born in Ottawa in 1936 and at age 
three his family moved to Deloro.  The Leaky Raft: A 
Village Raises A Child is the true story of Jim and his 
brother David and their childhood in Deloro.   
 

 Jim returned to Marmora in early September for a 
book signing program sponsored by the Marmora     
Historical Foundation.  The program included a reading 
by Jim of one of the chapters.  Jim shared his memo-
ries of Deloro and the people he and his brother knew 
and grew up with.  There were 5 or 6 people in the au-
dience of about 40 who are part of the story and are 
mentioned in the book. Jim donated several copies of 
the book to the Marmora Library.  Signed copies can be 
purchased at the Marmora Historical Foundation. It is 
also available on-line from Amazon. 

Summer Fishing Derby Results 
 

 The Crowe Lake Pike Only Fishing Derby was 
held on Saturday July 8.  It was sponsored by Chris’ 
Live Bait.  There were 113 adults and 30 kids     
entered this year.  The biggest pike was caught by 
Fred Schuh and it weighed in at 7 pounds 8 ounc-
es.  Second biggest was David Lucas at 6 pounds 
15 ounces and Gord Visee at 6 pounds 6 ounces 
was third.  In the Kids group Hunter James had the 
biggest pike at 3 pounds 3 ounces.  Second and 
third went to Preston Drew at 3 pounds and Maddy 
Scott at 2 pounds 8 ounces. 
 

 All the entry money was returned to the partici-
pants in the form of prizes or gift certificates.  The 
Crowe Lake Waterway Association donated to two 
gift certificates.  Chris’ Live Bait also sponsors a 
Winter Ice Fishing Pike Only Fishing Derby. 

 
Email: 

info@clwa.ca 
 
Website: 

www.clwa.ca 

mailto:info@ohara-mill.org
http://www.christinedominico.com

